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This Is The Day!

Greeting Saints! This is the day that the Lord has made! Let us rejoice and be glad in it!  He has allowed us to be a part of HIS ministry one more day! What an opportunity He has given each of us at this very moment!  When the name of Jesus comes into your mind, does a smile dominate your consciousness?  Our relationship with Jesus should be such a pleasant experience that the mere mention of HIS name in our minds should generate within us an emotional outlook of looking for Him and serving Him in the highest!  In a few weeks, we will gather together as a community of saints for District Assembly.  I need your help in preparation for this gathering!  Could you join with me in the following, as we come together, seeking to be a united force for Jesus Christ!

1.  Please pray daily for our NYI and NMI conventions that lives will be changed.

2.  Please pray daily for our District Assembly that the outpouring and anointing of the Holy Spirit will be present, throughout our time together, and that people will be filled with the second work of Grace.

3.  Please invite church folks to come to the services.

4.  Please invite people who are not currently attending our churches- to see how the Body of Believers can work together united and effective as a team.
5.  Please join me in corporate fasting for District Assembly at the noon hour on May 5th, May 12th and May 19th.
 Blessings my sisters and brothers! Looking forward to spending some great moments with you!

 








~ Jossie

Rejoice in the Lord always. I will say it again: Rejoice!   Philippians 4:4
NMI Convention, May 25-26

District Assembly, May 26-28
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As the saints gather for NMI Convention and District Assembly, we will be honored once again by having Dr. W. Talmadge Johnson as our presiding General.  Dr. W. Talmadge Johnson is a General Superintendent in the Church of the Nazarene with an office at the International Center of the denomination in Kansas City, Missouri.

This year, all of the activities of the NYI Convention and District Assembly will take place at the Wollaston Church.  The only exception will be the NPH Bookstore and other exhibits which will be located in the Mann Student Center.

All Saints Luncheon.  Immediately following the District Assembly on Saturday, everyone is invited to gather on the campus grounds and enjoy a potluck dinner together.  Make plans to have a special delegation from your congregation bring the food!  Whatever you do, don’t miss this special opportunity to get to fellowship with other Nazarenes from across the district.
Save These Dates!

NMI Convention, May 25-26

District Assembly, May   26-28

Second Hispanic Conference Held
On March 18-19 of this year, the Hispanic churches in the District gathered for their second conference with the goal of planning how to reach more of the Hispanic population for Jesus Christ.  Twenty-three people were baptized during the conference.  To God be the Glory

New Haitian Church Opened
On April 16-17 a new Haitian church was opened in Fall River.  Extend a warm welcome to Pastor Lionel Jean and this brand new church!  Praise God for yet another opportunity to share His love with our world.

Churches Currently without Pastors

There are currently four churches without pastors including: N. Attleboro, S. Weymouth, Waltham, and Providence, RI. Please keep these churches in your prayers as the Lord leads and directs the right individuals into our fellowship of believers.
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PLEASE NOTE:  

The District Office has moved to:

162 Old Colony Avenue

Quincy, Massachusetts

Our offices are located in a building which also houses several ENC offices and the ENC Kinderhouse.  The building is next to ENC’s Adult Studies Building at 180 Old Colony Avenue where some of our meetings will be  held.  

Directions:  Coming from the north on Hancock Street (i.e. from ENC), turn right onto St. Anne’s Road.  Go one block, turn right.  162 is the second building on the right.  (St. Anne’s Road is directly across from the Quincy football field.)

[image: image5.png]


Nazarene Missions International 

May Emphasis:  Medical Plan

As pastors you know how important it is to have Medical Insurance.  Our missionaries on the field cannot obtain international insurance so our church provides the medical care they need.  The cost per year for insurance is $2,920,819.  Through the Medical Plan we have only been able to provide 1/6 the amount needed.  Your offerings for the Medical Plan, Gifts from the Heart, and remembering your members and friends with a Memorial Roll and Distinguish Service Award this May helps to alleviate the high cost of insurance.  Order MRs and DSAs online at www.nazarenemissions/giving/medicalplan/dsa.htm.

Clothing/Crisis Care Kits 
Clothing and Crisis Care Kits will be collected at the District NMI Convention in May. Packing directions need to be followed carefully when preparing the clothing and CCKs.

World Mission Broadcast
Missionaries are not permitted to enter many areas of the world.  With your help, we are still “Reaching the Unreached” and calling them to Jesus through WMB.  A minute of radio time costs $4.  

Pray for...

…God’s presence and guidance at the General Convention and General Assembly. 

…District leaders as preparations are made for the New England District NYI Convention, May 21, NMI Convention, May 25-26 and District Assembly, May 26-28, 2005.

Order Extra Copies of the NMI Handbook

If your missionary president wants extra copies of the District NMI Handbook for their NMI council please order them by May 1.  Send moneys to Lucy Bollinger, District NMI Treasurer.  The cost is $5.00 each.

Update on Opportunities …

As of March 30, 2005 the following report from Kansas City for our district shows…

· 79.49% paid on World Evangelism Fund. Congratulations to the 33 churches who have paid in full or overpaid.  Remember overpayment goes toward the opening of new fields.  The Award of Excellence is given for overpayment of WEF by $1000 or 3%.

· 68% paid on District Missions Expense Allocation.

· 30% of 90th Anniversary Offering Goal – “Books for Pastors, Tools for Ministry” has been reached.  23 churches have reported so far.
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Sunday School Ministries

District Assembly
Stop by the Sunday School Ministries’ booth at the District Assembly and take a look at the brand new 
J-Force Vacation Bible School materials.  There is still time to order curriculum for your school.  Children’s Director Denise France will be glad to share tips on Children’s ministries during the assembly or by phone at (413)684-4234. 

 The Nazarene Publishing House representative will be glad to point out the excellent features in our Word Action Sunday School materials.  Visit him at Assembly.  Anything, from any publisher can be obtained from NPH.  Check them out on the Web at:
www.nazarenesundayschool.org 

Your Sunday School will be enriched by these materials.  

 

Summer Children’s Camp

Children’s Camp Director Rick Smith is busy recruiting children for our July 18-23, Children’s Camp.  This inspiring camp will be held at beautiful Windsor Hills Camp and Retreat Center.  Children, ages 8 to 12, or entering grades 3 to 6, must register early to ensure a space.  Space is limited this summer.  

 

Rick is also recruiting committed Christian adults to volunteer as counselors and staff for the camp.  New Hampshire law requires all volunteers to undergo a criminal records background check. Please telephone Rick, at (802)723-4824, and commit to minister to our children, this Summer, as a volunteer.   

 

Children’s registration forms and volunteer’s applications have been sent to all district pastors and may also be printed directly from the Windsor Hills Web Site.  www.whcamp.org   Please telephone Fern Woodruff at (603)434-0207 for information  about registration.  The earlier you register the cheaper the registration fee.

 

Attendance Reports 

We are doing better at reporting our monthly Sunday School and Morning Worship averages, and our Responsibility List/Enrollment figures.  Please be sure to phone or e-mail your statistics to your Zone/Mission Area Chairman, or to Dan Beckwith our District Statistician at (603)362-5064, early on the final Sunday afternoon of May.  Do not be a non-reporter.  Our district Sunday Schools have been growing.  Report and be counted.  

 

If you have questions about Sunday School, please telephone Chairman Ron Keller at (978)777-2060, or any of the directors listed in the District Journal.    

 

General Sunday School Convention
Did you know that all of the seminars and workshops at the June 22-24, General Sunday School Ministries Convention are free and open to all?  For information go to www.nazarene.org and click on General Assembly.  What a great way to improve your teaching and administrative skills.  See you in Indianapolis.    

 

District Children’s Bible Quiz

Thirty of the children who participated in the District Children's Bible Quiz qualified for the June 25, World Quiz to be held at General Assembly.  Eleven churches sent teams to the April 16 meet:  Some sent more than one team.  What a great start for first year coach Patsy Malas.

Sunday School Picnic

Good, old fashioned Sunday School picnics never go out of style.  Use your next Sunday School staff meeting to plan a picnic that will live forever in the memories of your students, both young and old.  Someone planned them for you.  Remember how much fun they were?  Now it is your turn!
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Windsor Hills Camp

Camp Forms are Online
Don't forget that May 1st is the first deadline for the cheapest rates for summer camps!  Forms were also mailed to every church.  If you need more forms, either download them from the camp website (www.whcamp.org) or call the camp office.  Pastors, remember to be recruiting counselors!  We are looking forward to seeing you this summer!
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ENC Graduation Schedule

May 

12
Faculty/Staff Reception - 2 p.m.

13
Baccalaureate - 7 p.m.

14  Commencement - 2:30 p.m.
Nazarene Youth International
The 2005 NYI Convention will be held Saturday May 21, 2005.  All pastors, students, and youth staff 

will benefit from this gathering at the Wollaston Church in Quincy, MA.  Registration begins at 8:30 a.m. and  the Convention concludes at 4:00 p.m.  This year’s theme will be "Meant to Live."  We are looking for this time to be both transformative as well as informative.  For more 

information please contact Jeff Lane.

April 29-May 1 -- Regional Quiz Finals – (Lori Jeffrey - Lowell, MA)

May 21 -- NYI Convention - Wollaston, MA (Sharon Desrochers - Lowell, MA)

June 3-4 --  Give It Back to Camp Day – Windsor Hills Camp (Martha Wilson- Claremont, NH)

July 25-30 -- Senior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Fran Wright - ENC)

August 8-13 -- Junior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Brian Bollinger- Wollaston, MA)
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May the words of my mouth and the meditation of my heart be pleasing 

in your sight, O LORD, my Rock and my Redeemer.  

Psalm 19:14
New England District Calendar
MAY
NWMS Emphasis: Medical Plan & Prayer

3
Mission Area Brunch - Boston N. & S. NH - Nashua  - 10 AM

3
Mission Area Brunch - VT/N. NH – Johnson 6 PM

5
Mission Area Brunch - Boston W/CT & W. MA/RI - Uxbridge - 10 AM

5
Mission Area Brunch - SE MA/Boston S/Urban Boston – Wollaston – 6 PM

9
District Assembly Planning Committee – Quincy

10
Mission Directors – Nashua

10
WHC Board – WHC

12
District Advisory Board – Quincy

13-14
ENC Board of Trustees and Commencement

21
NYI Convention – Wollaston

25-26
NMI Convention – Quincy

26-28
District Assembly – Quincy

26-28
Assessment Weekend Testing – Quincy

28
All Saints Luncheon - Quincy

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

for David Wooster who has received a second heart transplant.  David is strengthening and awaiting release from the hospital.
for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss.
for the ENC search for a new President and our students at ENC.

for our churches without pastors

for all our public schools and students.

for all of our churches!

for our public officials both local and national.

for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!
We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

We praise HIM for HIS love.

We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: “Thy Will Be Done!”
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